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Karlanne Devonish, Acting Urban Design and Planning Manager

D’Wayne Spence, Interim City Attorney

Jim Hetzel, Principal Urban Planner
Lorraine Tappen, Principal Urban Planner

K. Cruitt, Recording Clerk, Prototype, Inc.

Trisha Logan, Principal Urban Planner

Michael Ferrera, Urban Planner |l
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4. CASE: UDP-T25006
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REQUEST: * Amend City of Fort Lauderdale Unified Land Development
Regulations (ULDR) Section 47-13.20, Section 47-13.50, and Section 47-28 to
Permit Allocation of Residential Dwelling Units from a Sending Site to a
Receiving Site Utilizing the Transfer of Development Rights (TDR) Program
APPLICANT: City of Fort Lauderdale

COMMISSION DISTRICT: City-Wide

CASE PLANNER: Trisha Logan, AICP

Trisha Logan, Principal Urban Planner and Staff Liaison for the City’s Historic
Preservation Board (HPB), stated that this request would make a minor technical
correction to the Unified Land Development Regulations (ULDR) in order to ensure
compatibility with the City’s Transfer of Development Rights (TDR) program. Existing
language states that residential dwelling units are allocated upon final Development
Review Committee (DRC) approval. The proposed amendment would add language to
allow the allocation of dwelling units, for the purposes of the TDR program, at the time of
issuance of a Certificate of Transfer.

Mr. Ganon requested clarification of “pool of units.” Ms. Logan explained that this term
refers to units coming from a Regional Activity Center (RAC), such as the Downtown or
Northwest RACs. She further clarified that the proposed amendment would ensure that
the applicant purchasing units through the TDR program would have those units assigned
at the time the purchase is made rather than waiting for the DRC to approve a project.

Interim City Attorney D’'Wayne Spence added that in traditional zoning and land use
areas, density determines the number of dwelling units per acre. In the RACs, the term
“pool of units” refers to units sought by developments for development rights. When a
project is approved, the requested units are pulled from the pool and allocated to the
recipient. For the TDR program, this would mean the development rights for parcels are
recognized and transferred to the recipient.

Motion made by Vice Chair Cohen, seconded by Ms. Scott, to recommend to approve
the Case Number UDP-T25006, and the Board hereby finds the text amendment to the
ULDR consistent with the Comprehensive Plan. In a roll call vote, the motion passed 9-
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There being no further business to come before the Board at this time, the meeting was
adjourned at 6:40 p.m.

Any written public comments made 48 hours prior to the meeting regarding items
discussed during the proceedings have been attached hereto.

Chair

Prototype

[Minutes prepared by K. McGuire, Prototype, Inc.]
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